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Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates. 

When I first came to the United States it was very difficult to get a visa to reenter Australia if I had become a U.S. citizen. This was because I did not live near a major city with an Australian consulate. So, I remained an Australian citizen for many years, loyally travelling by Qantas. My children could not have dual citizenship,even though I was an Australian citizen,because my husband, their father, was American. If he had been the Australian, they would have. This was discrimination against women. 

Eventually, some tax laws in the U.S. made it disadvantageous to remain an alien. I had been away so long that I was more an American than an Australian and I became a U.S. citizen.

However,most of my ancestors were free settlers in the early days of Australia, one arrived in 1825,(his wife could have arrived earlier). Others arrived in 1840 and more in 1845. I grew up in country towns where my father was an elementary school headmaster. I have a strong Australian heritage which I like to pass along to my children and grandchildren. If English born U.S. citizens can have dual citizenship, why can't Australians?

My second point is that we expats are representatives of Australia. I have many times been asked to speak at schools when the children there are studying Australia. We need to be kept up to date.

My third point is that , because I remained an Australian citizen for so long, I was unable to obtain a position in the local library and some other places where only U.S. citizens could be employed. I had been a library assistant in Sydney with the N.S.W.Public Library. 

My daughter is an engineer for an Australian company in the U.S.(PBR) She has had to travel to Melbourne at times. She should have dual citizenship because I was an Australian citizen when she was born. 

My last point is that I still have close relatives in Australia. My mother was alive until last year and I made many trips back. We are the next of kin for two people in Australia. It's easy now to get a visa but it's possible that time in Australia could be limited if I had to help with an illness etc.  

We Australian born expatriates are still connected."Wherever I may die, I know to what brown country, my homing thoughts will fly". 
